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Collaboration gets things moving in Muizenberg

A positive trend towards collaboration between various organisations in the Muizenberg Village area has seen some important action being taken recently to address the challenge of street children and at risk youth in the area.

The Muizenberg Improvement District (MID) is currently in the process of recruiting two appointees to help run a grassroots programme developed to assist the children who presently live on the streets of Muizenberg.

As part of its broader strategy to work in conjunction with a number of other organisations and individuals serving the community, these appointments by MID are the first step towards soon re-opening a nearby ‘drop-in centre’ for street children and youth.

Both workers will be directly accountable to the MID’s Manager, and will initially be mentored by qualified staff from the Homestead – a Cape Town NGO that runs projects aimed at helping street children in the City.
A collaborative effort

The project has been a collaborative effort between the MID, the Village’s local neighbourhood watch organisation the Muizenberg Community Safety Initiative (MCSI), and Safer Together (an NGO fundraising to promote community safety in the greater Muizenberg area), along with the Homestead and a number of experts and community volunteers.

An MCSI spokesperson described the role of the new recruits as follows: “Both workers will be expected to work together as a team, and to work co-operatively with relevant organisations to realise the objective of developing a more inclusive youth initiative over the longer term.

“The intention is for the larger scale youth development programme to include a better resourced drop-in centre and a geographically extended street programme in due course.”

It is envisaged that the programme will then be better able to respond more effectively to the needs of the children and youth at risk in the greater Muizenberg precinct. This is in line with the philosophy of prevention being better than cure when it comes to tackling crime in the area.
Participative workshop

To kickstart the initiative, a half-day participative workshop will be hosted by MCSI and Safer Together along with the MID at the George Whitfield College in Muizenberg on Saturday 1 August.

The purpose of the event is for attendees to share knowledge and develop action plans for dealing with street children and youth at risk in the area. It will include inputs from various experts, including the Straatwerkers organisation, the Homestead, the Department of Social Development, SAPS and others.

“We want to arrive at a practical action plan to deal with the problem both immediately and in the long term,” continued the MCSI spokesperson.

“MCSI is committed to working positively towards crime prevention. We focus as much as possible on community building, support for rehab initiatives and the creation of alternatives to crime as career.”

Says Truida Prekel, Safer Together team member and a director of MID: “I am quite excited at the level of community collaboration that is happening in the area at the moment. Anyone interested in attending on 1 August or contributing time or skills to the project is free to contact me on 082 452 0341.”

The MID is currently inviting applications for the positions of Street Worker and Co-ordinator for the drop-in centre. To find out more about the initiative and the positions, contact the MID Manager on 082 463 1525 or at manager@mid.org.za
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